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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 28th June 2011, there were present: 

Councillor

Mrs S Merrikin (Mayor)




Mr  D Atherley (Deputy)




Mr  R Drury




Mr  C Elsmore




Mrs E Elsmore




Mr   P Kay




Mrs J Morgan



Also present:

District and County Councillor Mr Terry Hale

PUBLIC FORUM

Cllr Merrikin stood down from the Chair in order to voice public concerns about the public toilet facilities in Coleford.  She said she had received concerns on a number of occasions about cleanliness and complaints that the toilets were often locked. Cllr Merrikin said that it was important for trade and tourism that good quality facilities should be available in the town.  It was agreed that the Clerk should send a strongly worded letter to the District Council.

The Public Forum closed at 7.10pm.   

35.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillor Allaway-Martin, District Councillors Baynham and McMahon and PC Sleeman.  The Council accepted the apologies given.

36.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr Morgan declared a personal interest in item 41.
37.
MINUTES OF RECENT  MEETINGS

It was proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 31st May 2011 be approved and signed by the Mayor.


Proposed:  Cllr E Elsmore



Seconded:  Cllr J Morgan


The proposal was accepted unanimously.


38.
MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.

39.
POLICE REPORT

There was no report from the police.

40.
WELCOME TO THE FOREST BID TO RDPE

Mr John McLaughlin and Mrs Wendy Jackson from the District Council gave a presentation on plans to draw a plan to bid for funds from the RDPE.  If the bid was successful, the funding would be used to raise the profile of the Forest by raising the profile of thriving town and village centres, to launch innovative marketing and new events and to welcome local shoppers and visitors. The Town Council was asked to:

· Agree formal support for the Forest Welcome Programme (FWP).

· Agree to nominate a Council representative to sit on the FWP Steering Group.

· Agree to participate in a Workshop event in November 2011.

After discussion, Members agreed to refer the matter to the Amenities Committee for more detailed consideration.  The Mayor said that any questions then arising would be forwarded to the GMTF & the District Council immediately after that meeting.
41.
TO AGREE TO CO-OPT 5 TOWN COUNCILLORS

The Clerk reported that applications had been received from Miss Charlotte Morgan and  Mr Jeff Reynolds.  After consideration, Members agreed unanimously to co-opt Miss Morgan and Mr Reynolds to the Council. It was agreed that Mr Reynolds could sign his in either the August or September council meeting. It was also agreed that a decision on the response from Mr Arnott should be deferred to the next meeting in order to give him time to make a fuller application.  In the meantime, the Clerk will continue to advertise the remaining vacancies.

42.
COMMUNITY GOVERNOR TO St. JOHN’S SCHOOL

After discussion, it was agreed unanimously to appoint Cllr Drury as the Council’s representative as Community Governor.

43.
REVIEW OF PARISH PLAN WITH COLEFORD AREA PARTNERSHIP

After discussion, it was agreed to set a date of 2nd August for a meeting with the Coleford Area Partnership.

44.
MILKWALL PLAY AREA

Members noted the reported problems caused by children playing football on the green play area at Milkwall and agreed to defer the matter to the Amenities Committee for consideration.
45.
PROVISION OF CCTV IN THE FOREST OF DEAN

The Mayor reported that she had failed to receive an invitation to a meeting with the District Council and other Forest Town representatives at which the provision of CCTV was discussed.  The Mayor said she was very concerned about the reported outcomes of that meeting and would be seeking a full report when she meets with the other Mayors and the Police on 6th July.
46.
TOWN GUIDE

Members agreed that the Town Guide was due to be revised at no cost to the Council.  It was agreed that more information should be included about future events and the outlying areas of the town in the new guide.
47.
COLEFORD EMERGENCY PLAN
The Clerk reported that following the adoption of the Emergency Plan, the next stage would be to organise some workshops in July to discuss implementation.  Members wished to record their thanks to the Clerk for her work in bringing the Plan to fruition. 
48.
AMENITIES COMMITTEE
Members noted the report of the Amenities Committee meeting held on 7th June 2011.

49.
FINANCE AND OFFICE COMMITTEE

Members noted the report of the Finance and Office Committee meeting held on 14th June 2011 and approved the recommendations.  

50.
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

Members noted the report of the Public Safety Committee meeting held on 21st June 2011 and approved the recommendations.
51.
BURIAL COMMITTEE
Members noted the report of the Burial Committee meeting held on 21st June 2011 and approved the recommendations.

52.
HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE

Members noted the report of the Highways Committee meeting held on 13th April 2011.

53.
PLANNING COMMITTEE

Members noted the decisions made by the Planning Committee at the meetings held on 31st May and 14th June 2011.
54.
REPORTS FROM MEMBERS

The Mayor said she had attended the Monmouth Town Council Civic Service on 12th June.  She also attended the Battle of Coleford celebrations on 11-12 June.  On 25th June she attended the opening ceremony for the SARA Lifeboat Station Annex at Beachley.

Cllr Atherley attended the following events during June:

2nd June
Meeting of the Three Counties Cancer Network at Tewkesbury.

6th June
St. John’s Ambulance AGM.

9th June
Deanery meeting.

11-12th June  Battle of Coleford

18th June
Hospice Annual Fete.

25th June
Opening ceremony for SARA Lifeboat Station Annex.

Cllr C Elsmore attended a meeting of the Forest of Dean Health Forum on 7th June at which he said many of the Forest towns and villages were represented.  On 27th June he attended a meeting of the Area Partnership and learned that the District Council has a fund of up to £50,000 for youth projects.  Members agreed that the Clerk should write to the District Council to enquire how the fund is being allocated.

Cllr Drury reported that youth facilities had now been withdrawn from the Main Place following cuts in County Council expenditure.  This followed closely after the closure of the Day Centre for similar reasons.

Cllr Morgan said she had attended the Battle of Coleford celebrations on 11-12th June.

Cllr Kay attended a Crime and Disorder Partnership meeting on 20th June.  Some interest had been shown in operating an outreach centre in Coleford.  Members agreed that the Clerk should contact the Partnership to discuss possible options.

The Clerk reported that she had attended a Town Clerks’ meeting with the District Council.    

55.
REPORTS FROM DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS

The Clerk read out a written report from Cllr McMahon in which he said he was continuing his induction with the District Council and intended to attend future town Council meetings.

Cllr Hale said the County Council was evaluating business cases put forward by 17 groups across the County to run youth groups and library services. 
56.
CORRESPONDENCE

Members noted the items of correspondence received during June 2011. 

57.
PAYMENTS
The payments due during the month of June 2011 were noted and agreed.

58.
PETTY CASH PAYMENTS

The petty cash payments made during June 2011 were noted and agreed.

59.
MONTHLY BUDGET FIGURES

The monthly budget figures for June 2011 were noted and agreed.

The meeting closed at 8.55pm
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